IMPORTANT NOTICE CONCERNING BENDIX AIR BRAKE RECALL

September 18, 2000

The National Highway Traffic Safety Administration (NHTSA) has issued a recall of Bendix Antilock Braking Systems (ABS) found on 1998-2000 buses, and medium and heavy trucks equipped with air brakes.  Our records indicate that approximately 1,700 GSA Fleet vehicles may have this brake system.  GSA Fleet is sending letters to all customers with one or more of these vehicles notifying them of the issue and the proper steps to take to ensure that the vehicles are safe to operate.

The Bendix electronic control unit (ECU) which controls the Antilock Braking System (ABS) in these vehicles can misinterpret erratic or stray signals that can be generated by chafed wiring or a failed wheel speed sensor.  The condition can increase stopping distances at low speeds.

Bendix, the vehicle manufacturers and NHTSA are recommending that all vehicles affected by this recall be inspected immediately to ensure that they are in good working order.  Later, as replacement ECU’s become available, our customers with one or more of these vehicles will receive a recall notice from the vehicle manufacturer directing them to take their vehicle(s) in for ECU replacement.  Due to the limited supply of replacement ECU’s, the recall is being carried out on a prioritized basis with buses being recalled first, followed by fire and emergency service vehicles.

The safety of our customers is of the utmost concern to us.  Accordingly, we urge all customers who are notified that their vehicle(s) may be involved to immediately contact their local manufacturer authorized repair facility to schedule an inspection.  They should also contact their local repair facility if they have any questions about the recall or if they are uncertain as to whether their vehicle is affected.  

If you receive a letter, please remember to take the card that accompanies the letter with you when you have the vehicle inspected.  It should be completed by the person performing the inspection and returned to you for mailing.

If you are uncertain about where to take your vehicle, please contact your local GSA Fleet Management Center for instructions.  You may also contact the manufacturer of your vehicle.  A list of manufacturers, including phone numbers and web addresses, may be found on the GSA Fleet web site at www.fss.gsa.gov/vehicles/leasing.  

If you require additional assistance, please contact the GSA Fleet Maintenance Control Center at 1-888-622-6344.

Bendix

· 1-800-478-1793

· www.bendix.com/absrecall
Freightliner (includes Thomas Built Buses, Freightliner Trucks and Sterling Trucks)

· 1-800-385-4357

Volvo

· 1-800-541-6535

· www.volvotrucks.com
International (includes Navistar, International

· 1-800-448-7825

